


Combined Meeting 
Puget Sound Harbor Safety Committee and Puget Sound Partnership Oil Spill Work Group
Vessel Traffic Risk Assessment (VTRA) 
Steering Committee
Final Notes and Decisions Summary
February 6, 2013 – 1:00 to 4:00
1. Welcome – 
· The Steering Committee (SC) agreed to follow the proposed meeting agenda. 
· Members present: Todd Hass, John Veentjer, Mike Moore, Mark A. Homeyer, Fred Felleman, Chad Bowehop, Frank Holmes, Jason Merrick, Rene van Dorp, Mike Doherty, Chip Boothe, Jeff Shaw, Del Mackenzie, Lori Province (for Vince O’Halloran), Meridena Kauffman, Kiley Ross, Jon Neel, Norm Davis
· Others signing in: Gordon Maclean (Marine Exchange); John Robinson (Cardno Entrix); David Gray (Gloston); Scott McCreery (BP); Todd Malloy; JD Ross Leahy (UW-SMEA); Dave Anderson (Orca Network); three representatives from Kinder Morgan, Michael Davies, Bikramjit Kanjilal, and Kris Faucett.

2. 	USCG, Ecology and Makah Updates – USCG reported that Commandant plans to lead pursuit of VTRA component described in Coast Guard Authorization Act of 2012. 

3. Q&A follow-up and data gathering/coordination with the HSC presenters
a. Kinder Morgan  - Representatives from KM presented to the PS Harbor Safety Committee in the morning and stayed to answer questions from the SC; KM confirmed that:
i. production is projected to increase to a ceiling of 225K barrels per day; up to 34 partially laden Aframax tankers a month.
ii. if US Keystone XL pipeline goes through, it won’t affect them
iii. rules NEB dictates how pipeline is allocated; and because Chevron doesn’t have alternative to pipeline feedstock, they would likely pursue primary access via NEB
iv. continental US market is primary economic driver; there is a $60-90M/day difference to Canada b/c their oil goes through US rather than Canada.
v. they seek a common data pool with other studies to promote a consensus forecast of traffic
vi. they have a fundamental obligation to consult with First Nations
vii. they expect enough tidal windows to accommodate projections, despite limited opportunities to pass through 2nd narrows only during daylight and high tides (“doesn’t affect throughput”); .e.g., Dec. presents most challenge due to tides and visibility
viii. they expect their vessel traffic study to be filed in Oct. 2013
b. SSA/Gateway – SSA representatives confirmed that:
i. no specific destination predetermined for bulk of shipments
ii. bunkering will have to occur elsewhere, as bunkering not authorized at Gateway
c. Outstanding questions from SSA discussion: 
i. HSC/SC commented that anchorage capacity in N Puget Sound is not at maximum; but stretched thin, especially anchorages for 60+ foot draft (bunkering restricted near Cherry Point due to Cherry Point Aquatic Reserve)
ii. Request from SC*: SSA representatives have not looked at anchorage assessment with their study, only expect to share that when they issue report.  Can Ecology, SSA (or others) share that data with us and GWU-VCU before then?
4. Presentation by GWU/VCU 
a. Data validation: generally good match between AIS-VTOSS-VEAT
b. Data cleaning; GWU/VCU asked SC – Q: Shall we to continue to spend Jason’s time and the grant money to reconnect remaining segments into the model or are we at a point of diminishing returns?  A: SC determined that given the success in route and count validations, further data cleaning was not called for and Jason’s time could be better spent in work of next phase. 
5. Assignments: next steps for data acquisition for GWU/VCU : 
a. Need size of petroleum tug and barges from Mark H. and Del M.
b. Tanker dimensions
c. ATB dimensions
d. List of petroleum tugs.
6. Near-term timeline for SC:
a. By end of March – define enlarged FV group and get input on scenarios with SC 
b. By end of April – define future scenarios for analysis with defensible, sourced material
c. By end of May – select risk intervention measures
d. See PSP/GWU contractual QAPP, page 13 for more detailed descriptions
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